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City Hall Holiday Hours

Leaf and Yard Waste Reminders

Holiday Refuse Reminders

No Parking Across City Sidewalks

Brightening the Holidays

Severe Weather Watches and
Warnings

New CPR Classes Added to 2009
Schedule



Changing of the Quilts

New Holiday Event

All That Jazz

Check out our New Website

"Heroes of the Sky" Exhibit
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Unwanted Phone Calls
Obscene or harassing phone calls are an invasion
of privacy, and can be stressful and frightening.
A call is considered harassing, and is therefore
illegal in Illinois, if it involves obscene or threatening
language, hang-ups, heavy breathing or total silence.
The phone company will generally take immediate
action if threats are expressed against you, your
family or your property. For such calls, �le a report
with the Elmhurst Police Department. Provide as
much information as possible, including the caller's
gender, approximate age, accent or speech patterns,
the date and time, background noise and the caller's
message. Be sure to make a note of whether the
name and/or phone number were displayed on
caller ID.

A phone company service known as Call Trace may help track
harassing phone calls. Immediately after receiving the call (before
making or receiving another call), hang up and wait for a dial

tone. Enter the code *57 on your phone and the call will
automatically be traced back to the last incoming call. Call
Trace technology works only within the local service area

and only with land lines. The information
collected from Call Trace is turned over
only to law enforcement personnel. A
"Customer Consent" form may be required
before Call Trace will release information
to the police. The complainant must be
willing to appear in court.

There are steps you can take to help put
an end to harassing calls without
contacting the phone company or police.
The �rst suggestion is to simply hang up
without speaking to the caller. If the calls
persist, say "Operator, this is the call" or
simply "Trace" and give the date and time
before hanging up. To restrict
telemarketing calls, register your home
and cellular telephone numbers with the

National Do Not Call Registry at www.donotcall.gov. For
further information, contact the Elmhurst Police Department
at 630-530-3050.

“A phone
company
service known
as Call Trace
may help track
harassing
phone calls.”


